Mr. Clarence Ervin Box 215 Merlin, Oregon

Re: Transfer No. E-23

Dear Mr. Ervin:

Having had no response to our letters of August 4, 1950, January 2, 1951 and November 24, 1952, we must assume that you are no longer interested in your proposed change in points of diversion of water from lummer and hup breeks and we are, therefore, enclosing our check No. 5257 in the amount of \$7, the filing fees paid in connection with your application.

The examination fee of \$10 is an earned fee and required to be deposited in the General Fund and is not returnable.

Very truly yours,

CHAS. S. STELCKLIN State agincer

By Max F. Rogers, Assistant

MFR:VC